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A3 Closure January 2025   

As we continue to make good progress with the construction of several new bridges, 

including those that provide safer routes for pedestrians, cyclists, and horse riders 

between Ockham Park and Painshill Junction. We are now ready to install the beams for 

the seventh of our eight bridges, which is the Cockcrow Green bridge that will be fully 

pedestrianised and link the rural and urban environments of the junction.  

  

To allow us to safely install the beams needed for the new bridge, we’ll need to close the 

A3 in both directions between the M25 junction 10 Wisley Interchange and the 

B2215/A247 at Send over a full weekend, 9pm Friday 17 January to 6am on Monday 20 

January 2025.  

  

This is the third of a series of closures of the A3. Throughout 2025 there will be other Full 

Weekend Closures of the A3 and M25.  Between now and June, there will be two closures 

of the A3 and two closures of the M25 between junctions 10 and 11.  
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As further closure dates are confirmed we will roll out the information using the scheme 

website, which will function as the primary source of information. For the most up to date 

information about the M25 junction 10/A3 interchange project, please visit website. 

www.nationalhighways.co.uk/m25j10  

 
Yours Sincerely, 

     
Daniel Kittredge  
Senior Project Manager – M25 junction 10/A3 Wisley interchange project 
National Highways  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


